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XPUCTOCDH BOCKPECE!

HEOENSA O PACCNABJIIEHHOM

B Hepenro 4-+to no TTacxe npocnasngetcs ucueneHue focnoaom npu osyYen Kynenm
paccnabneHHoro, 38 net TommBluerocs B TAXKou 6onesHu. B stom uyae Llepkoeb BuanT
obHOBMeHWe XU3HU BCero YenoseyecTea Yepes BockpeceHue Xpucrtoso. - "Haaexaa,
KOTOpOU Xun paccnabneHHsIv He obmaHyna ero. Yto nuTaet Hawy Haaexay? - Ee cectpa
- Bepa B Focnoaa. Hapexaa cnacaeT OT YHbIHUS U OTYASHUS, KOTAG MbL BUAUM TIYOUHY
cBoero rpexonapaeHus... UCTOUHUK Halwel Haaexabl B cnose boxuvem. Y Haaexabl eCTb U
ApYras cecTpa - cBATAs NH060Bb. [1Nng TOro MbI U XuBeM, YTOOLI NHO6OBLHO COEAUHUTLCS C
Focnoaom Haseku. MbI Maem K MOpOry CMepTU € HaAeXAOW, KaKy+Ho pacTaT B HAC Bepa U
nrobosb. Bce, KTO B 3TOM XU3HU Haaesanca Ha Focnopa, Bepoean B Hero, nrobun Ero, - 8
XU3HU BEYHOW HAWAYT BeYHOe CYACTbe U BeYHbIN MOKOW."

(Mutp. Hukonam Spyluesuy).

PARISH NEWS
~ Successful Concert ~

On April 25™ a concert to raise money for our parish was held at the Russian Club in
Strathfield. Organised by Katya Lugovoy, with help from choir mistress Olga Itsikson,
the concert was a huge success, raising over $5000 through ticket sales, a raffle, and
the sale of tea and cakes. In addition to money raised, over $2000 in donations were
received on the day. The concert itself was of a high standard and most enjoyable,
featuring a number of very talented vocalists, musicians and dancers from the Russian
community, all of whom generously donated their time to help us in our efforts. Many
others - both members and friends of our parish - helped by making cakes, donating
prizes, making bouquets for the performers, assisting at the Russian Club on the day,
and so on. May God bless all those involved for their zeal and kindness!

~ Archbishop's visit & church blessing on May 16™ ~

The next big event in the life of our community will be the first visit of Archbishop
Hilarion to our new church on Sunday, May 16™. Vigil will be served as usual at 6.00pm
on the evening of Saturday, May 15™. At 8.00am on Sunday morhing there will be a small
blessing of water, and at 9.00am we will welcome Vladika Hilarion. Following the vesting

http://www.rocor.org.au/stpanteleimonchurch/
1




of the archbishop, our church will be blessed. As our church - beautiful though it is! - is
only a temporary one, this will not be a full church consecration; Vladika Hilarion will
simply bless it with holy water and read certain of the prayers from the full service.
Following that will be the Divine Liturgy, a moleben of thanksgiving to God for the
blessings that he has given us, and then a festive lunch for all at our old “home", the
Narara Community Centre.

The lunch, especially, will require a big effort from the parish: setting up the hall,
preparing food, purchasing drinks, cleaning up, and so on. As groups of people are
traveling by bus from Fairfield, Centennial Park, and Newcastle, and as many others have
indicated that they will be with us for our official opening, the Parish Council is
expecting between 250 and 300 people on the day. Arrangements have already been
made to put up a marquee outside the church for additional shelter, and the Ladies
Committee has begun to plan a menu for the lunch. A meeting will be held after today's
service in order to enlist as much help as possible and to ensure that everything needful
is done. If you cannot be present at the meeting but would like to help, please talk to
the head sister, Olga Petroff (4342-4241), or to Nina Golovin (4382-2307), about
things that can be done.

~ New altar items expected soon ~

Shortly before the completion of our new church, the Parish Council agreed to purchase
two important items for the altar: a «cemucseuHuks» or candelabrum, the seven-
branched lampstand that stands behind the altar, and a «aapoxpaHutensHuua» or
tabernacle, the special vessel that stands on the altar table and contains the Holy Gifts
kept for communing the sick. Father James had already investigated the matter and
found that these items could be obtained by airmail from Russia for around $2500,
including postage. The following Sunday, thanks be to God, a friend of the parish came
forward with a donation of $3000 especially for altar items! With the extra money, it
was decided to also purchase a set of «penuaer», the liturgical "fans” used at
hierarchical services. Father James has since placed the order, and has been advised by
the company handling the matter that the items were shipped from Russia on April 27™.
We now pray that they will arrive before Vladika's visit!

PARISH NOTICES
~ Church Cleaning~

At its' most recent meeting, the Parish Council discussed arrangements for church
cleaning, including the possibility of a roster system. It was decided, however, that
arrangements would continue to be informal, and that all present on Sundays should
assist with cleaning after the service. As it is a small church, and "many hands make
light work"”, this should not require a major effort from anyone. Cleaning tasks that need
to be done after each service are: cleaning the glass on icons, cleaning the candlestands,
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scraping wax from and sweeping the floor, and putting chairs, music stands, books and
other items back in order. Please try and help! It was also agreed that three major
church clean-ups will be held each year: one before Christmas, one before Pascha, and
another before the feast of Saint Panteleimon.

~ New Garage Sale location needed ~

We have now had a number of Garage Sales to help with our fundraising, and people
continue to offer us many items of good quality for sale. The last few Garage Sales
have been held in Schnapper Road, Ettalong, an excellent location, but one that is
drawing the same people each time. What is needed is two or three alternative
locations, allowing us to attract a wider range of people and possibly increase our sales!
Ideal venues would have plenty of passing trade and a space suitable for setting out
tables and clothes racks. The Garage Sales are both a fundraiser for the parish and an
enjoyable social occasion for those involved. Please give some thought to suitable
venues!

~ Being good neighbours ~

Although we are generally the only ones around on Sunday mornings, it is important to
remember that we share Ne 7 Comserv Close with a number of others, and that we of all
people should try to be good neighbours. This means not damaging any of the common
property, cleaning up any mess that we make, and not obstructing access to the other
units, should access be needed. Parents are encouraged to check and ensure that the
children have not left any rubbish around the carpark. As arule, it is probably best to
park on the street outside the complex, although we can be flexible about this on rainy
days!

THE PRAYERS OF THE FAITHFUL ARE ASKED FOR:

The sick & suffering: Metropolitan Vitaly, our parishioners Fyodor & Antonina
Tialshinsky, Vladimir, Ioann, Alexander, Nina, Alexandra, child Ksenia

Special needs: Katherine, David, Paraskeva, Antonina, Nicholas & family
Newly-baptised: Baby Monica (baptised on 4/4), Rose-Marie (baptised on 3/4)
Newly-married: Alexander & Rose-Marie (married on 25/4)

Prisoners: Dmitri, Irina, Elena & Timothy

MYOPOCTb CBATLIX OTLIOB O HEOBXOOMMOCTWU BONE3HEMN

«K1o cospan aywy, ToT cotBopun u Teno, u Kto ucuenser 6eccmeptHyro aywy, ToTt
MOXeT yBpa4eBaTb U TeNO OT BpeMeHHbIX CTpaaaHu u bonesHeir.» (TTpen. Makapui
Erunetckuin)

«Kak He ponxHo Bosce beratb Bpa4ebHOro UckyccTea, Tak HecoobpasHo nonaraTtb B Hem
BCHO CBOKO Hagexay. Ho Kak nosib3yemcs UCKyCCTBOM 3emnefenus, a NioaoB Npocum y
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locnoaa..., Tak BBOAA K cebe Bpaya, KOrAa NO3BONsSeT CUe pasym, He OTCTynaemcs ot
ynoeaHua Ha bora.» (CeT. Bacunui Benukuin)

«Koraa He mory caenatb, YTO6bI He cTpaaath, NpuobpeTaro CTPaAaHUEM TO, YTO
nepeHolwy ero u 6naroaapro Kak B paaocTax, Tak U B ckopbsax, 6yayum ysepeH, 4to Bce
cnyymslueecs ¢ Hamu y Crnosa He 6e3 pasyMHOM NMPUYUHBI, XOTS HOM U KaXeTcs, Y4TO HeT
NpUYUHBI. bonesHu n ana AyxoBHOW MoOel YacTU CIyXaT HEKOTOPLIM OYULLeHUEM, a B
OUULLEHUU BCAKUMN UMeeT HyXAy, Kak 6bI He 6611 OH Kpenok.» (CeT. 'puropun borocnos)

«bor yacto nonyckaet Tebe Bnactb B 60n1e3HU He NoTomy, YTobbr OH ocTasun Tebs, Ho ¢
Tem, UTO6bI 60N1€e NpocnaeuTh Tebs. UTak, 6yab Tepnenus.» (CeT. MoaHH 3naToycT)

«Ecnu cxeatuT Tebsa 60nesHb, He YHbIBAM U He Naaai Ayxom, Ho Bosbnaroaapu bora, uto
OH npombIlwnseT AOCTaBUTb Tebe 6onesHbro 6naro. Koraa yenosek 6oneH, Toraa v aylwa
ero HauymHaet uckatb Focnoaa. TTocemy BpasymneHue Xopowo, ecnv TONbKo
BpasymneHHbIr 6naropaput.» (TTpen. Eppem CUpuH)

«BbonesHu nockINaroTCa ANg OuULLEHUA corpelleHU, a UHOrAa ANA TOro, YTO6LI CMUPUTD
Bo3HoweHue.» (TTpen. MoaHH JlecTBUYHUK)

GOSFORD SERVICES IN MAY & JUNE

A comprehensive schedule of services is available at the candle-desk. Significant
services over the next month are Vladika's visit on Sunday 16/5 and Troitsa (Pentecost)
on 30/5. Please note that there are akathists to Saint Panteleimon scheduled for
7.00pm on three Wednesday nights: May 12™, May 26™, and June 9™. These akathists
will be served will a moleben and special prayers for all our parishioners and for the sick.
The service should take around 45 minutes to an hour, and all are encouraged to stay for
a cup of tea and a snack afterwards.

NEWCASTLE SERVICES IN MAY & JUNE

A copy of the schedule of services for Newcastle has been placed on the notice board in
the new church hall. Father James serves there on the weekends that there is no
service in Gosford, and on some major feastdays. Significant services over the next
couple of months will be for BosHeceHue/Ascension (vigil 6.00pm on 19/5 and liturgy at
9.00am on 20/5); and the patronal feast of Saint Nicholas, to be served this year on
Sunday May 23™, the Sunday after Vladika's visit to us in Gosford. As a group of at
least 25 Newcastle parishioners are traveling down to Gosford for the blessing of our
church, it would be nice if as many of us could return the visit!

Father James tries to prepare this newsletter to coincide with each service at Gosford.
You can call him about it on 0428-639156 or email him at rev.james.carles@rocor.org.au.
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